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THE SUNDAY OF THE PASSION: PALM SUNDAY 

APRIL 14, 2019 
 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE & CALENDAR 

SUNDAY   8:30 a.m.  Liturgy of the Palms and Holy Eucharist, Rite One           Palm Sunday 

Apr 14   9:45 a.m. Choir Rehearsal                                                                                 

 10:00 a.m. The Sunday Forum 

 11:00 a.m. No Sunday School 

 11:00 a.m. Palm Sunday Procession, Liturgy of the Palms 

  and Holy Eucharist, Rite Two 

 12:15 p.m. Coffee Hour 

MONDAY    9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Office Open                                                                                    

Apr 15                      9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry  

TUESDAY     9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Office Open                                          

Apr 16   9:00 a.m. Staff Liturgy Meeting  

   9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry  

 11:00 a.m. Staff Meeting   

Wednesday    9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.  Office Open                   

Apr 17    9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry  

  10:00 a.m. Women’s Bible Study at Panera Bread, 1801 Rudy Lane 

    6:30-8:30 p.m. Choir Rehearsal 

    8:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting      

THURSDAY    9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. Office Open                                                                 Maundy Thursday             

Apr 18   9:30 a.m. Food and Clothes Ministry  

  12:05 p.m. Holy Eucharist with Anointing 

   3:30 p.m. Calvary’s Well Ministry 

   6:00 p.m. Maundy Thursday Liturgy with Eucharist     

FRIDAY   Office Closed Good Friday 

Apr 19   12:05 p.m. Good Friday Liturgy with Eucharist 

     6:00 p.m. Good Friday Liturgy with Choir 

     7:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting 

SATURDAY Office Closed 

Apr 20   

SUNDAY   8:30 a.m.  Holy Eucharist, Rite One                             Easter 

Apr 21   9:45 a.m. Choir Rehearsal                                                                                 

 10:00 a.m. The Sunday Forum 

 11:00 a.m. Sunday School – Grades K-5 

 11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite Two with Baptism 

 12:15 p.m. Coffee Hour 

  

  

 

 



 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Announcements for the bulletin should be submitted to Verger@CalvaryEpiscopal.org by the preceding Tuesday at noon.  

Remember to mute your cell phones before services, respecting those in quiet meditation and prayer. If you must enter or leave during the 

service, please try to do so during musical interludes, avoiding movement during readings, prayers, or the sermon. 

If you are new to Calvary, please let us know your contact information. Ask an usher for a card and place it in the offering plate or give it to an 

usher. 

 

PASTORAL CONTACTS: Should you need to contact the Rev. Dr. Shafer, Rector, feel free to call her at the office (587-

6011 ext. 12) or her cell 256-452-9941). 
 

COFFEE HOUR IN FRAZIER HALL: The Calvary Coffee Hour invites all to join us every Sunday following 

the 11:00 service. This week, Meg Scharre is the host. The binder to sign up for future Coffee Hours is open and on 

the credenza in Frazier Hall. There are two open dates in May. It would be great if you could bring something 

simple to share with us. Please sign the book or contact Linda French with questions. 

 

DERBY MARATHON WATER STATION: APRIL 27TH 7-11AM.  Family-friendly, early-morning, and fast-paced, we need 

your help to hand out 5,000 cups of water to marathon runners. Contact Penny Brisson 

at penelopekbrisson@gmail.com if you wish to volunteer. 
 

 

CALVARY’S WELL: The weather has changed, but we always need donations. Currently, we are extremely low on jars 

of peanut butter and squeeze-out jelly. We also request items for cleanliness. Please donate soap, wet towelettes, 

toothpaste, combs, hand lotion, etc. Just pick up some extras when you are at the store and drop them off to Leroy 

when you come in the north entrance. See Linda French with questions and suggestions. 

  

SUNDAY SCHOOL: If you are interested in volunteering to teach or to be a door person for Sunday School, please 

contact Britt Shelton as above. You may also register your children by emailing Britt for a new registration packet.  
 

UNITED THANK OFFERING: The UTO is a ministry of the Episcopal Church. Through UTO, individuals are invited to 

embrace and deepen a personal, daily spiritual discipline of gratitude. UTO encourages people to notice the good 

things that happen each day, to give thanks to God for those blessings, and to make an offering for each blessing 

using a UTO box. The boxes will be collected on May 5, but you may turn them in sooner if you prefer. the The 

boxes are available at the center west door and in Frazier Hall. For more information, please speak with Georgea 

Ward or Glenna Harris. 
 

 

DIOCESE OF KENTUCKY SCHOOL OF MINISTRY: The School of Ministry Information Day is scheduled for Saturday, 

April 27, at All Saints Center, Leitchfield, Ky. The day is intended to provide information for individuals who are 

interested in learning about the deaconate and lay ministries of the Diocese. There is no cost for the conference. If 

interested, see Lee Shafer or Jim Barnes. 
 

GOOD FRIDAY OFFERING: As is our custom, the offering at the Good Friday service will be forwarded to the Presiding 

Bishop’s Discretionary Fund for the work of our Anglican sisters and brothers throughout the Province of Jerusalem 

and the Middle East.  

 

EPISCOPAL CHURCH HOME WOMAN’S BOARD ANNUAL LUNCHEON: This year’s annual luncheon is scheduled for noon, 

Friday, May 17, at the Wildwood Country Club. See Lou Henson or Penny Brisson for tickets ($50.00) or further 

information. 

 

CALVARY’S WE’RE GOING PLACES! group will gather at 211 Clover Lane restaurant in St Matthews for its annual 

pre-Derby luncheon on Wednesday, April 24, 2019 at 11:30 AM. The group always has a wonderful time so join us 

for food, fun and fellowship.  Check out the restaurant’s website to see the luncheon menu and other restaurant 

details. RSVP by calling Ruth Robins at 502-893-2237 (landline), by texting 502-727-3690 (mobile) or emailing her 

at dachs@twc.com or ruth.robins1@gmail.com.  As usual, guests are welcome, just be sure to let Ruth know in 

advance so she can alert the restaurant.  Remember, if you’ve RSVP’d “yes” and you find at the last minute that 
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you won’t be able to attend, PLEASE call Ruth so she can let the restaurant know of the change in number of guests. 

There are a number of individuals in this group who are very allergic to a wide variety of fragranced ingredients 

found in many perfumes, colognes, aftershaves and other personal care products like hand and body lotions so 

please help out your fellow diners so afflicted and avoid wearing these kinds of products on luncheon days.  We’re 

looking forward to a great start to the 2019 Derby season! 

 

ATTENDANCE UPDATE: WEEK OF 04/07/2019 

 Sanctuary/Altar Chancel Nave Total 

8:30 am 3  1 5 9 

11:00 am 6 21 61 88 

Total 9 22 66 97 

     

04/10/2019 Lenten Luncheon   42 

04/11/2019 HE/Laying on of Hands   9 
 

 

CALVARY’S WELL: 04/11/2019 (810). Lemonades 238; bottles of water 120; sandwiches/cookies 188; popcorn 88 bags; 

clothing 60 items. 

CLOTHES AND FOOD MINISTRY: 2018: 2783 bags of food. 2019 to date:737 bags of food. March: 202 bags of food. 

April to date: 82 bags of food 

 
 

 

CALVARY CLERGY AND STAFF 

The Rev. Dr. Lee F. Shafer, Rector  

rector@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                                  587-6011x12 

   256-452-9941 
 

James M. Barnes, Verger and Parish Administrator  

verger@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                     587-6011x26 
 

Britt Shelton, Sunday School Coordinator  

       britt.shelton@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                        587-6011x22 
 

Shawn R. Dawson, Director of Music   

music@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                                   587-6011x17  
 

Melissa Kay Guidry, Office Administrator/Bookkeeper           

bookkeeper@calvaryepiscopal.org  587-6011X10 
 

Leroy Malone, Sexton  

leroy.malone@calvaryepiscopal.org                                                                                       587-6011 
 

Nursery Staff: Darlene M. Clay 

                          Joanne L. Wingfield     587-6011 

 

 

CALVARY EMERITI 

 

The Rev. E. Benjamin Sanders, Rector Emeritus 

Margaret L. Dickinson, Musician Emerita 

 

 

 

 

mailto:rector@calvaryepiscopal.org
mailto:verger@calvaryepiscopal.org
mailto:britt.shelton@calvaryepiscopal.org
mailto:music@calvaryepiscopal.org
mailto:bookkeeper@calvaryepiscopal.org
mailto:leroy.malone@calvaryepiscopal.org


 

CALVARY VESTRY 
 

  Linda French  LFrench444152@gmail.com                                                502-422-1980 

       Sr. Warden 
 

  Stephanie Smith                             ssmith@unistarps.com                                                         299-6874 

      Jr. Warden 
 

  Nick Baker   attyn@bellsouth.net          895-4319     
  

  Bart Brown  bartbrown40203@gmail.com   338-8664  
 

  Will Cary                                         whcaryiv@bellsouth.net                                                             454-0733 
 

Artie Dietz artie.dietz@jefferson.kyschools.us    367-0132 

 

  Preston Dillard fortressfinale@gmail.com   415-0643 
 

  Donna Duvall duvall.donna@gmail.com        451-0654 
 

Jamie Hendon                                jhendon@hilliard.com                                                                  244-0573  
  

  Zachary Hood  zash502@aol.com  
 

  Molly Isaacs-McLeod isaacsmcleod@bellsouth.net  544-0020  
 

 Larry Reining                                 lreining@spalding.edu                                                          859-321-5619 
 

 Ruth Robins                                   dachs@twc.com                                                                            893-2237  
  

  Will Vail  wcvail@hotmail.com  741-9750 
 

  Patrick Vaughn patvaughn11@aol.com           558-7191  
 

  Judy Wilson jpwilson1953@gmail.com                           419-4822   

 

Sally Reisz sallyreisz@gmail.com                                                                  552-9351 

      Treasurer 

 

 

THOSE COMMENDED TO OUR PRAYERS 

We ask your prayers for the special needs and concerns of this congregation. 

 

Alan Robins, Alex Knaster, Amy, Anna Weiss, Bea Eldridge, Becky Meyer, Betsy. Beverly, Bill Whitaker, Cassandra, 

Charlie, Chris Pereza, Cindy, Connie, Dan, Danni McKenzie, Debbie Navas, Debi MacDonald, Dodd Harris, Ed 

Carle, Gene Krutzler, George Hafitz, Georgine, Gleada, Heidi Poth Tracy, Janice, Jeff Ritchie, JJ Robb, Joan Humke, 

Joan Pritcher, John Berry, Judy Lawson, June, Ken Bohannon, Kristy, Larry Reining, Lisa, Lou, Lucia Zunun, 

Marsha, Mary Sanders, Michael Curry, Mike Wilson, Myra, Patti, Raymond, Richard, Rob Gentile, Robbie, Robert, 

Sandy Hill, Shawn, Shirley Leach, Spencer, Steve Shelton, Suzannah, Thomas Robins, Todd O’Bryan, Tom Hill, 

Walter Vosinek, Wayne. 
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